
THE giant Dorbyl group, which 
has been hit by a number of 
strikes over retrenchment, has 
backed down on its refusal to 
negotiate severance pay at fac­
tory-level. 

This significant shift of poli­
cy has been greeted by unions 
as a 'major breakthrough'. 

Towards the end of last year, 
workers at Dorbyl subsidiary, 
Wispeco, held a sit-in strike for 
six weeks when management 
refused to discuss severance 
pay with the Metal and Allied 
Workers Union for 81 workers 
it had laid off. 

To make matters worse, 
shortly after the strike was 
called off, the company an­
nounced that it intended to lay 
off a further 109 workers. For 
the time being, MAWU has 
managed to block this. 

MAWU branch secretary, 
Geoff Schreiner said the union 
had discovered that Wispeco 
was not retrenching the work­
ers but was intending to make 
them redundant. 

He said the company planned 
to shift some of its operations to 
Johannesburg. 

'We believe that to put work­
ers out of jobs without a very 
large compensation is immoral 
and something we cannot ac­
cept,' he added. 

MAWU has demanded that 
Wispeco supply the union with 
information so that it can be es­
tablished whether it is in fact 
necessary to lay off these 
workers. 

Meanwhile, MAWU is not 
the only union which has been 
battling against Dorbyl's unfair 
retrenchment policy. 

The General Workers Union 
launched a court case against 
the company when it laid off a 
worker at its Bellville marine 
plant without consulting the 
union. 

Cedric Petersen, a welder at 
Dorbyl Marine, was only told 
he was being retrenched the 
day before it was due to 
happen. 

The industrial court ordered 

the temporary reinstatement of 
Brother Petersen and criticised 
Dorbyl for not giving sufficient 
warning and for not discussing 
the retrenchment with the 
GWU. 

The court backed the union's 
argument that fair retrench­
ment could only take place 
when there was meaningful 
consultation between the com­
pany, the worker and the 
union. 

The GWU has now applied to 
the court for the permanent 
r e i n s t a t e m e n t of Cedric 
Petersen. 

It would appear as if the 
court case and the various re­
trenchment strikes persuaded 
the Dorbyl Group to change its 
retrenchment policy. 

In the meantime, the GWU 
and MAWU have decided to 
join forces by forming a 
national shop stewards council 
for the Dorbyl Group which 
will be launched early in 
March in Johannesburg. 


